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The Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR) with input from the City of Newton is undertaking the 
first phase of improvements to Hammond Pond Parkway from Beacon Street to the Route 9 ramps on the 
parkway.  The Hammond Pond Parkway design will take a “complete streets” approach, which means that the 
parkway will be designed to prioritize safety, comfort, and access to all people who use the parkway.  
Improvements include a shared pathway for bike and pedestrian accomodations, reduction in travel lanes from 
a four lane to a two lane parkway from Beacon Street to The Shoppes at Chestnut Hill driveway, better access 
to City of Newton and DCR conservation areas, ADA compliant access, new streetlights, a redesign of the bridge 
over the MBTA tracks to better accommodate pedestrians and cyclists, and a new landscaped buffer between 
the roadway and the shared use path.   

DCR and the City of Newton will continue to include the community with opportnuities to share their input 
throughout the project’s design and construction. Further information is available online at: Hammond Pond 
Parkway Improvements Project | Mass.gov or contact Director of Transportation Jason Sobel via e-mail at 
jsobel@newtonma.gov.  
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